



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING MONDAY 13 DECEMBER 2021

1. **Attendance:** A. Oliver, N. Johns, S. Downs, M. Whitlock, T. Baldock, P. Reid, N. Johns Jnr, C. Medlow, K. Floyd, B. Dunn, T. Rooney, R. Hill
2. **Apologies:** D. Wescombe, C. Baschiera, H. Downs, R. Molier, B. Druwitt, S. Collins, J. Hill
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 13 December 2021 –
Moved: - M Whitlock Seconded: N. Johns Jnrs - Passed
4. **Business Arising**
 - 4.1. NIL
5. **Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. First power bill received post solar installation, 43% decrease in bill at the same time last season.
6. **Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. New Covid-19 regulations
 - 6.2. U/16s have agreed to participate in T20 comp
7. **Correspondence Out**
 - 7.1. NIL
8. **Sponsorship Report**
 - 8.1. New sponsors signs have been installed, thanks to Reidy for posting on facebook.
 - 8.2. Still awaiting confirmation that UBlinds have paid their sponsorship
9. **Ground's Report**
 - 9.1. Netting from keepers net has been used to repair other nets
 - 9.2. Probably need to do another tidy up
10. **Recreation Grounds**
 - 10.1. Need to confirm insurances as there may have been some double up council may have also been paying some building insurance. Need to confirm public liability
 - 10.2. Need to discuss game scheduling for coring and fertilising this will be worked out with the soccer club
 - 10.3. New seating around the grounds, nominations put forward by the club for naming Medlows, Peter Johns, Bill Gale, Jim Hennessey
 - 10.4. Waiting on supplies for footings for the light tower, working bee will be arranged once this is all ready.
11. **Senior Report**
 - 11.1. D Grade scheduling – 3 away games, need to contact Oakbank Area School to see if we can play some games there, maximum fee will be \$350. Final game of the season, Craig to try and get in contact with Strathalbyn to see if we can swap B grade game to Eastern Flueriea School and have D grade home.
 - 11.2. Approximately 57 players available for this weekend, most outstanding subs have either been acknowledged that they are required to pay prior to playing or life members. The U16s that are playing seniors have all been advised that in order to be eligible for selection as a senior player they will need to make a top up payment of \$20.
 - 11.3. Likely to be 66-70 players on the roster towards the end of the season.
 - 11.4. D Grade players starting now, what is expected from them paying subs from now to the end of the season. Social subs would be a discount on the full season subs as there are only 7 games remaining.
12. **AEHCA Cricket Association**
 - 12.1. Need to nominate U15s and U13s players for association games
13. **Junior Report**

- 13.1. Brock still needs to purchase balls for the bowling machine and grips for the bats in the kits.
- 13.2. U10s coach needs a key for the shed, this will need to be done prior to February.
- 13.3. Clubrooms left open after the last junior game, Brock to speak to coaches just to remind them to ensure these are locked up again.

14. Bar News

- 14.1. Tom to email BJ with list of stock required to refill fridges.

15. Social Report

- 15.1. Club to become stricter on masks and covid regulations, post to be put on facebook to remind everyone, signage to be put up around to club re mask requirement.

16. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram

- 16.1. Posts re sponsors have been spread out to allow for maximum exposure for each.

17. Clothing / Equipment

- 17.1. Still waiting on O'Neils website to be set up to place orders for clothing
- 17.2. Waiting on Jeremy to order junior playing shirts

18. General Business

- 18.1. Still waiting on word from SACA and CA re nets funding.
- 18.2. Sign for Gale Oval do we need to agree on design, agreed to use the same font as the sign above the club, wording to be confirmed most likely to be on the plaque
- 18.3. Updating the photo's of premierships on the wall in the club as there are a few missing.
- 18.4. Craig requesting a registration form to be completed for each player prior to the end of the season so we can get contact details etc in a central location to make communication easier.
- 18.5. Old Codgers – doubtful that it will go ahead this year, it is still being decided on at the moment. Suggestion for it to be postponed until next year given the current climate.
- 18.6. 40th anniversary of the reformation of the club this year.
- 18.7. Still trying to organise the end of season presentations.
- 18.8. Stumpy has put in a clearance request to play at Lenswood, it was agreed that this could be confirmed.

19. Next Meeting: Monday 7 February 2022, 7pm

9. Meeting Closed: 7:56 pm